'CASE 4428: Application of TEXAS
OIL & GAS FOR A NON-STANDARD GAS
SPACING UNIT,. EDDY COUNTY, N.M.

"o,

!
N
i
)
i
I
. i3
£~ K
i 2
i
I I
! H
&
&







ting service, Ing.

-meier repor

e,
ad>
—_
po—
3
a>
= |

™

" SPECIALIZING IN,

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

209 SIMMS BLDG. ¢ .0. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243-6691 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

_ BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

September 16, 1970

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Texas 0il and
Gas Corporation ‘for a non-
standard gas spacing unit,
Eddy County, New Mexico;

Application of Michael P. Grace
and Corinne Grace for
compulsory pooling, Eddy County,
New Mexico.

Case No

and

Case No. 4354

Nttt gl sl et s Nt Nl sl Nl Mt sl el Nt st

BEFORE:

Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING




Cem——— raeean b

B SRR

I NIRVLPEAY

fo ekt A AR, v

4

e
maner
¥

dearrley-meier ;e -

SPECIALIZING fM: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

209 S5IMMS BLDG.e P, O, BOX 1002 PHONE 243-66010 ALBUQUERQUE, NEWMEXICO 87103

FIRST NATIONAL BANX BLOG, EASTeALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICQO 87108

10

11

12

13
14
15
16
17

18

19

20

2%

22

23

24

25

PAGE 2

MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order please.
Case 4428, application of Texas 0il and Gas Corporation for a
non-standard gas séacing unit, Eddy County, New Mexico.'

Case 4354, application of Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace
for éompulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico;' In the
absence of any objection of anykinterested party I would like~at|
this time to consolidgte cases. Any objections?

MR. LOSEE: No. E

MR, LOPEZ: No.

MR. NUTTER: Cases are consolidated. I don't know
who would prefer to go first here, the applicants in the first
case of the applicants ?n the second case. Is there a choice?

MR. LOSEE:’ Go ahead Mr. Lopez.

MR. LOPEZ: Thank you Mr. Losee. My ﬁame is Owen
Lopez. I am associated with the law firm of Montgomery,
Federici, Andrews, Hannahs, and Morris and I am here on behalf
of the applicant, Michael P. Grace, for avcompulsory pooling in
Eddy County, New Mexico. This is in Case'4354. I also
represent Mr. Grace in opposing the application of ?exas 0il
and Gas Corporation for a non-standard unit in the ééﬁé section,
At this time, Mr, Examingr, I have two witnesses.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Losee, do you have any witnesses?

MR. LOSEE: I have one witness.

L ‘
MR. NUPFTER: All witnesses will be sworn at the same

time,-please.
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(Whereupon, the witnesses were
sworn.)

WILLIAM J. LEMAY,

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. LOPEZ:

Q Would you please state your name?

A William J. LeMay.

Q Your occupation?
A Consulting geologist, Santa Fe, New Mexico.
Q Mr. LeMay, have you testified before the Commission

and are your qualifications a matter of record?
A Yes.

hﬁ; IOPEZ: Are his qualifications acceptable?

MR. NUTTER: Yes they are.
Q (By Mr. Lopez) Are you familiar with the~application
\ . )
of Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace in Case 4354 for forced
pooling of the nofth half of Section 11, Township 23 South,
Range 26 East, South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County, New Mexico?

A Yes I am,

Q Have you prepared yourself or under-your supervision
have exhibits heen prepared in cénnection with this applié;tion?

A Yes I have.

0 Referring to Exhibit Number 1, would you please
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describe and expléin what it means?

A Exhibit 1 is a land plat of the Carlsbad Field,
South Carlsbhbad Field area indicating the ¢ompletions to date,
color coded as to the zones that the various wells are
producing from. Along with this information is located the
proration unit which would be dedicated to a well drill in the
north half of Section 11, Township 23 South, Range 26 East,
South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County, and the locations @hich
would be the choice 0f standard locations in that proraéion
unit. They are indicated by small dots of red on the eighty
acres that Michael P. Grace owns in that section.

Briefly reviewing the nature of the South Carlshad
Field, I'd say that it's bésically stratographic accumulation
of gas in some ffour-zones of the Penngylvanian and its an
erratic occurrence. As you can see, the initial well, the
discovery well, drilled hy Moﬂil in Section 12 is a dual
completion from the Atoka and Morrow. It has indicated
production in the Strawn and a zone that has not been completed
to date in wﬁat they call the Canyon Line above the Strawn.
It's the highest well structurally in the field and looks like
it has the greatest reserves because of the various zones
produciﬁg, all four indicated to be productive. Other wells
are the Superior-Collat located in the southwest quarter of
Section 1 which is completed in the Strawn and the second

Pennzoil Well, the Gulf Federal in the southeast corner of
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1| section 1 and the marginal Morrow completion drilled by Morrow-
; 2| Antwell in Section 6. Indicated production from the Morrow
: [
‘ 3

also in Section 31 but I have not received completion

4! information on this well to date. That is indicated by a
¥ °cH

E A 5| circle in the southwest corner of 31, 22 South, 27 East.

i
i

dearnley-meier -~

6| Mr. Grace is currently drilling a well in Section 25 of 22

7| South, 25 East. This well would be 660 from the south and
811,980 from the east line. Further comments concerning the
nature of the field indicate that these zones are erratic,
10 | that Texas Oil and Gas did driéi a well 'in the southeast corner

11 | of Section 1l. This well has, I understand, not been completed

12 | to date. They had what looked like a non-commercial show of

13 | gas on the Morrow which they attempted ccocmpletion on and the
14 | Atoka zone which is a drill stem tested well. The current

15 | status of this well is not known to me at this time. I think

A L VAT ik 4 B Y Tl 5 U s 3

16 | that there will be some testimony regarding it in the Ffuture.

W MEXICO 87108

17 | T will confine my comments to the field proper‘ﬁnd the nature
18 | of the gas accumulations. |

19 Exhibit Number 2 is a well-cost estimate of d;illing
20 { a well in the South Carlsbad Field showing both singléwand dual
21 | completions and I think, without going into each item, I think
22 { the cost of these wells can be agreed is quite high for the

23 | Permian Basin exploration in southeast New Mexico. The cost
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24 | runs high. A lot of it is lost circulation which is encountered

25 | by most wells drilling in the area. A summary of my Exhibit
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‘reserves are thin pays and it's highly risky in a commercial

Number 2 is at the bottom where I’ estimate a total cost for

dry hole at $348, 350.00 -- I'm sorrxy, $268,950.00, and an
estimated singie completion, that's just one zone, would he
$348,350.00, actual completion total estimated well cost
$389,850.00. I might éay in regard to this exhibit these costs
are a lot lower or lower than the average cost in the field.
Pennzoil encountered, I think, the cheapest well they drilled
to date, about $400,000.00 and I don't have.the cost estimates
on Texas Oil and Gas Company well but they seem to always
exceed the AFE estimates because of the mechanics of drilling
in the‘area and the various\pfbblems of trying to complete from
these zones. So in>summary, the costs are vef& high and I'd say
the risk, the commercial risk, is gquite high when you realize

the high cost in drilling and completing the well and the

sense.
Q When y§u say "thin pays," and referring to Exhiﬁit
Numbe: 1, aré you saying further east and west you remove
yourself from the initial pilot wells which are located in
Section 1 and 12, that the higher the risk that may be involved?
A I think that is always the case, the further you move
from production the higher the risk factor for commercial
completion. You will notice even the three wells that for gas

‘well spacing are relatively close together, the three wells in

Section 1 and 12 have a lot happening stratographically in the
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pay section between these various completions. Example, the
Shperior—Collat is not a commercial well in the Morrow. The
direct west offset, the Pennzoii Gulf Federal is not a
commercial well in the Strawn and the Mobil Discovery Well in
Section 12 had all these present. You can move a short
distance and stratographically pinch out your pay or even
eniarge the thickness or the sands are quite vari%ble in their
development through'here, especially in the Morrow. This is
the case dgenerally throughout Southeast New Mexico. The
Morrow has proved to be quite erratic. The Strawn reservoir
is a new reservoir in this particular area. Of course, it
produces in the Lusk-Strawn Field and there are a few other
gas accumulations between the South Carlsbad Field and the
Lusk but it has an erratic nature also. It tends to develop
brieflike characteristics/on’StiﬁéﬁﬁiéW;ﬁé%iBSe them off
structure. We are talking about a structure here in Section 12,
a small structure. It is a combinaﬁion but I think the
structure is responsible for the stratographic variations in
the accumulation rather than be a contrelling facter and rather
tﬁan have a blanket—-type structure like the Devonian structure
would produce.

0 If the application of Michaei Grace is granted in
this éase, what would you recommend to be the cost of
supervision?

A I think the Commission has found in the past that a




~

uearnley-meier z-o

SPECIALIZING IN1 DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

209 3IMMS. BLLDG,# P.O. BOX 109028 PHONE 243-66019 ALBUQUERQUE, NEWMEXICO 37103

FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG, EASTeALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10
1
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22

23

24

standard supervisory charge, administrative overhead charge, is
$150 per month per well.

Q } Based on your study“and your well-estimate cost, do
you have an opinion as to what you would recommend the |
Commission to set as a penalty fee if(the other leaseholder
does not voluntarily enter into an operating agreement?

A Conéidgrinq the high commercial risk involved in

drilling the well, I'd recommend a maximum of 150% penalty

clause.
Q That is the maximum the Commission can grant?
A Yes.

MR: LOPEZ: 1 have ho further guestions,

MR. NUTTER§ Does anyone have any'questions of
Mr. LeMaY?

MR. LOSEE: I have a couple of questions.

CROSS~EXAMINATION

BY MR. LOSEE:

Q ‘ Mr. LeMay, the proposed location is actually direcEly
offset to the east by the best wells in the field?

A " Would not be a direct offset to the east,bthe west
half of Section 12 has not been drilled to date.

Q Isn't the spacing unit dedicated to the Pennzoil well
in the north half of Section 12?

A That's true. The way the proration units are set up

in there, the prorations are direct offsets to a proration unit.
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Q And it's a diagoral offset to Pennzoil's Gulf Well?

| A That's correct.

Q And it would be a direct offset to this Texas 0il
and Gas-Pan Am State No. 1 well?

A If it's a well, I don't know ﬁhe current status.

Q It's a direct offset?

A To the well, yes.

Q Do you know when the Graces propose to commence
drilling operations?

A I wouldn't feel qualified to answer that. I think

the next witness could.

MR. LOSEE: That's all the questions I have,

MR. LOPEZ: If there are no objections, I wopld like
to introduce Exhibits l'aﬁd 2 in evidence.

MR. NUTTER: Applicants' Exhibits 1 and 2 will be
admit%ed in evidence in Case 4354,

(Wherédpon Applicants’' Exhibits
1 and 2 were admitted in evidence.)

MR. NUTTER: On your Exhibit 1, you have two little

red dots —--
A Yes sir.
MR. NUTTER: -- in your proration unit and they are
ident%fied as choices or standard locations. This means the
”ﬁgépéééd"ibééﬁidd would be one of those two dots?

A Those are theltwo standard locations that would be
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1) 3rilled if Mr. Grace was the operator of a well in-the north
2{half of 11.
§ 3 3 MR. NUTTER:  So the well would be in either "“B" or

41 uc" of Section 112

i .- , |
! T 5¢ A Yes, in my information to date, there are n¢ plans
§ g
i b ' '
5 e 6 | for an unorthodox location in the north half of 11.
H } -
; — 7 MR. LOPEZ: I believe the next witness will clarify
2 4 22
§ a 8 | this.
. E | | -
é ey 9 MR. NUTTER: As to whether these locations are
A=
i . . . .
% s 10 | permissible with respect to the airport and such as that?
i a>
-
1 MR, LOPEZ: Yes.
: g 3 12 MR. NUTTER: Any furthey questions of Mr. LeMay?
i U ,
- g g 13| He may be excused.
> X .
a al B
. S Is 14 MR. LOPEZ: At this time I would like to call
D ouwg .
< ?20o
b d a - 2
: y ¥y 18] Corinne Grace.
g gq ‘
£ 3: 16 CORTINNE GRACE,
£ 2”2
R called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
Y -
W Qu
§ E§ 18 | examined and testified as follows:
E ool
'-71 27 19 DIRECT EXAMINATION
g =% )
E e X
% &% 20| BY MR. LOPEZ:
2 29
w X J '
§ 32 21 Q Would you please state your name?
g °o% :
o, [¢1]
A 2] A Corinne Grace.
¥ 0z A
= Jo : e )
g ;E 23 Q Are you the operator, Mrs, Grace,‘of,your husband's
2 5
< Lr :
S 22 24|-drilling operations in Eddy County? |
v o .

25 A Thus far, ves.
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Q Mrs. Grace, of course you are familiar with your
husband's application for forced pooling in the nofth half of
Section 11, Township 23 South, Range 26 East, ih Eddy County?

F A Yes.

Q Mrs. Gr;qe, have you attempted to cafry on any
nego£iétions with the other leaseholder, Pan Ameriéan,iés
regarding a véluntary operating agreement?

y-\ Yes I did and'we were —-~ my husband and I weré in
agreement with everything except their cost, their accounting
procedure we thought that was astrénomical. They didn't put
down what their supefvisor would get. It was sort of like e
signing a blank check we thbught."Other than that we thought
we were pretty much in agreement when. we were informed they
farmed it out to this other group.

Q Subsequent tc these negotiations with Pan American,
did you come ﬁo realize that Pan American had qiven.farm~out to

Texas 0il and Gas-John Hill Neelson Enterprises?

A Yes.
Q Did you attempt to negotiate with these farm-out
people?

A Yes, through you. They were contacting you. They

'neber contacted us, théJTexas 0il and Gas group, 50 we asked

you to ask them to send us their anticipated budget and their
operating agreement with Pan American and -- I mean their

farm-out agreement, I'm sorry, because that is what they wanted
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us to either farm out to them or carry ourselves. The answer
I got‘back from you was that théy had éone to drill in the;south
half. I called Pan American and they said thef had not/as yet
signed a farm-out agreemept with them. We had said we'd come
out. I think we asked you td ask them on a Friday and you
could get us the papers and we'd be out to talk to them on
Wednesday. Later 1 met with Mr. Losee and he informed me tﬁat
didn't give them enough time to move on. If he'd told me that
I would have made myself available and my husband would have
éarlier. We didn't know he needed like a week to move his rig
out. “

0 Were you aware they have commenced drilling of a well

in the south half of Section 11?

A Yes.
Q Are you familiar with the status of this well?
A My office iz across the road from it and my husband

and I have constantly watched this well much to our
disappointment.

Q- Did you reﬁeive any information as late as ten o'clock
this morning as to the status of the well?

A It was flaming and there was no one watching it which
is the usual story. We go out and it is burning but there is
nobody there. I hear it's caved in. They promised to send you

completion reports since the last meeting on August 5th. We

have not received them. All during their drilling I would go by
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the well and the roustabouts told me they had ﬁever seen an
engineer; never s;en a geologist. They had“one or two drill-
stem tests that they told me neither one showed up for. I was
e#tremely disappointed in their operations and I'd hoped»my
husband Qouldn't farm out to them. I don't like having
dealings with ~- I think engineers and geologists are very
important people when it comes to an oil well and are needed on
the premises. That is my perscnal feeling. They had a pooling
unit sitting out there since approximately the lst of July.

T understand it's gone now. I don't know what they paid for
that pooling unit. I know what I paid them to sit there. It's

quite expensive and my husband paid a lot for this lease and

I hate to see it in the hands of someone like that who I don't
think in this area has operated very prudently; If my husband
had the meoney that he put in this lease in industrial bonds or
blue chip stocks, I would be trying to handle.just as carefuiiy.

0 Then you do have an estimate of when you think they
did bottom out?

A Approximately early July or end of June.

Q " Is it true that you have been granted --

A I mean 1éte June.

Q Is it true that you have filed an Intent to Drill

Form C 101 as to the orthodox location in the northeast quarter
e

of the northwest guarter?

A Yes.
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Q Considering the fact you propose to use 146 foot rig
to drill to the bottom of the Pennsylvanian to test it, have you
been granted approval by the FAA?

A Yes. |

Q When do you intend‘to drill the well if your
application is granted? |

A | As soon as possible.

MR. LOPEZ: No ‘further questions.

MR. NUTTER: In other words, Mrs. Grace, this
location which you haveigot Mr, LeMay's map‘in froht of you,
the two little red dots in the north half of Section 11, the
one on the left is the location that you ﬁave filed-a notice of
intent and the FAA has approved that location?

(A Yes sir.

Q' What about the 0Oil Conservation Commission, has it
been filed with the OCC?

A I think so.

MR. NUTTER: But there is no objection as far as the
airport is concerned to that location?

A No sir.

MR. NUTTER: Any other questions of Mrs. Grace?

CROSS-EXAMINATION

'BY MR. LOSEE:

e} How muc’ did your husband pay for the 80-acre lease,

Mrs. Grace?
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pace 15
1 A As I recall, that 'is part of one that is on the
2| airport proper and as I recall it was in excess of $100,000.
3 Q How much per acre, do you know?
4 A Well, I'd have to take a pencil and figure how many

5|acres. It may be on this nap -- $226.62.
6 Q When Mr. Lopez corveyed to you the intention of Texas
710il and Gas to drill a well in the north half of Section 11, he
8 did convey that intention to you, that you»wantedﬁto drill a
9 |well in the north half of 11?2

10 A Yes he did.

O
*h

1 0 pDid he explain the necessity cbtaining FAA

12 | approval to any location?“

13 A I don't recall but I am gure it was underétood.

14 . Q pid he also explain it would be necessary td

15 cémmunitize the leases for this spacing unit consisting of the
16 | north half of Section 11 and obtain approval of that agreement
17 | by the Commissioner of Public Lands?

i8 A | I don't remember abhout the approval, I suppose yes.
19 |If we just agreed then I guppose the commission works pretty
20 | fast, don't they, if everybody is in agreement? We didn't have
21 |to go to a hearing did we?

22 Q Were you aware it was necessary to obtain a

23 communitization agreement approved by the Commissioner of Public

24 | Lands?

2§L A 1 am aware, YeS., and I think usually,_Ehis‘is my
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opinion, it may not be right, if everyone is in'agreément it is
sort of:mechanical with the Commission in a matter of a few
hours;

0 This Wednesday you testified you were proposing to
come and meet with me and Mr. Lopez in Santa Fe, that was Aﬁfil
15, was it not?

A I don't have my calendar iﬁ front of me.

MR; IOPEZ: I think we can agree it was April 15.

Q (By Mr,. Losee)’ And the expiration date on lease
K357 in Séction 11 is noted there on the map, your Exhibit 1,
being April 18, 19702

A That's right.

0 So you were aware the lease would expire on that
Sunday?
A If that is a Sunday, I didn't realize it was.

Q It is.
A I see what you are building up to. Why didn't you
tell us if you needed to act faster? I got one through in one

day just within the last six weeks.

0 Were you aware that our lease was expiring?
A Yes, I was aware your lease was expiring.
Q Mrs. Grace, let me hand you a copy of a letter dated

August 28, 1970, which was addressed to Mr. Lopez and ask if
you have seen a copy of this letter?

A Yes I have.
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Q Are the facts stated in that letter correct?
A Well, I'd have to read the letter aéain.

Q Please do so.

A As I recall, when I'first read it I didn't thiqk they
were. Well, I think in paragfaph 2 on the first page in order
to perpetuate one of the expiring leases you commence drilling
in the south half. I think had you told us that you instead of
running off drilling you had to, you needed longer than what
most people consider time to file a paper in Santa Fe, we would
have made ourselves available. We were in the middle of a

six million dpllar settlement of a m
I guess we would have walked away and come up here or you co&ld
have come up there and met with us.

Q . Anything else that bothe;s you about the letter?

A Yes, you say on page 2, the second paragraph fromvthe
bottom, that you had heretofore furnished us with a copy of’
Pan American's contract. I don't know what you furnishedk
Mr. Lopez, but you did furnish to me through another attorﬁéy
an agreement that completely cut me apart, as if I didn't even‘
know how to read. You sent me an agreement between Pan American
and a man in Dallas in regard to the north half which was
completely null and void because you were drilling at that
moment in the south half,
Q When did you receive that copy of that farm-out

contract from Mr. Durrett?
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1 gquess jn May OY June maybe May oOT June. The day
2| 1 went to se€ you everythind 1 asked you you said you;didnit
know. 1 asked, wyho can I talk to that does know’something?“
You never furnished me anyone that knew anything. It's been
constantly that way. 1 went to the well and there was no one
there Who knew anything. T heard you furnished eyroneous
reports in regard to your well., I understand it is caved in
and I haven't found our dealings ro be very happy-

Q pack to ™Y jetcter, Mrs- Grace then: the only £wWo
10 objections you raise, YOV don't feel like W€ advised you or

11 | Mr. LopeZ advised you that time was critical as far as we were

12 concerned in drilling in the north half of gection 11 --

13 A When we sent =7

14 Q Excuse me, let Mme £inish.

15 A I'm SOXry.

16 0 And the gecond thing was that you don't feel that the

17 | garm-out that was gurnished to you first in May of this year

pecause it COVered the north half was the farm—-out fyom Pan

American?

20 A‘ Well, we'll take the last question first if you don't

gy | mind. 1 felt all our dealings and negotiations have gort of
92 | been cute like that as if we couldn't read Or couldn't be told
23 | any answers toO oux questions. ¥ still don't kno¥ who your

24 field supervisor ig or will be O what your anticipated pudget

55 | would be 1f you drilled 2 well in the porth half and your first
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question was —-- would you repeat that?
Qu My first question was, and it was only one question,

that there were two things that you disagreed with in the letter

first, that the second paragraph on page 1 implies that you

knew of the urgency of the situation as far as commencement of

the well when you state you did not, and the second question is

that you did not feei you received an accurate copy of the Pan
American férm—out. Otherwiée, the letter is correct?

MR. LOPEZ: Could we have the reporter repeat the
question? |

THE REPORTER:k "My first question‘wés, and it WAS only
one Question, that there were two things that you disagreed with
in the letter, first, that the second paragraph on page 1
implies that you knew of the urgency of the situation as far
as commencement of the well when you state you did not, and
the second question is that you did not feel you received an
accurate copy of the Pan American farm-out. Otherwise, the
letter is correct?"

A You are an attorney. We couldn't enter into any

negotiations with you until we were furnished an estimated

budget or the terms of the operating or farm-out agreement that
you were offering us and we haven't received either.

Q (By Mr. Losee) Would you please answer my question
Mrs. Grace? |

A The urgency, if you had any urgency, you would have
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gotten those papers to us and I never got them, and I still

don't have an estimated budget and the day I met with you in

‘your offige and I met with you and you said you didn't have

time and I said just have someone,or wherever he is,with the
organization give{me an actual cost of this past well and maybe
we can judge what the future one would cost‘and I haven't -
gotten th§t.
Q You ‘have seen é copy of this letter, have .you not,
Mrs., Grace?
A This letter, yes.
MR. TOSEE: I move the introduction of this letter
as protestant's Exhibit 1 in Case 4428,
MR. HATCH: We are on Case 4354,
MR. NUTTER: ‘This would be protestant's ﬁxhibit 1 in
Case 4354 then. Without objection, the letter will be admifted

in evidence.

(Whereupon Protestant's Exhibit 1
was admitted in evidence.)

0 (By Mr. Losee) What is the -- and probably you
tegstified to this -- what is the footage location you propose
on your 80-acre tract, do you have that? I realize there are

some dots on the map that doesn't have --

o

MR, LOPEZ: If Mr. Losee doesn't object, I believe
those figures may not be real fresh to Mrs. Grace but they are

1980 from the waest and 660 from the north.
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Q (By Mrf Losee) You say you propose to commence the
well immediately if the Commission sees fit to grant the order?

A I said as séon as possible, ves.

0 Would that bé within fifteeﬁ days after the order is
entered?

A If possible. People have to negotiate for rigs and
no one knows at what date the Commiséion would enter their
order to start negotiating in advance.

0 Well, surely if you thought we could start a well in
féﬁr days from our lease expiration on the north half, vou
would be able to start one within fifteen days after the
Comnission eritered their order?

A Sir, I had nothing to do with when you started your
well. I was waiting for documents. I still don't have them
and that's since April and this is September.

Q How many wells, Mrs. Grace, have you as operatqr
drilled to the Pennsylvanian or deeper formation in Southern
New Mexico?

A Oh, I'd have to count them, I have drilled a feQ.

Q‘ Would you please give us an estimate?

MR. LOPEZ: I object to the question because I don't
believe it is relevant to the problem at hand.

MR, LOSEE: I'd kind of feel like her experience’as
operator of wells as opposed to the formation proposed by this

forced pooling offer would be relevant.




MR. LOPEZ: Mr. Losee, you are aware they are
drilling a well about 2 section removed from this location -

presently .
ecord speaks for

The Comhission‘s r

MR. NUTTER:
r in the State has

ells an operato

jtself as to how many W

drilled.
MR. LOSEE: ‘T have no further questions.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

You are

BY MR. LOPEZ:

Q Mys. Grace, I have just one question.
4, are you not, to the application of Texas oil and Gas

in Case 4428 to a ﬁbn-standard 240 jocation?

A i certainly am. One ;f my reasons, if my nusband
would be jeft out and if this were granted by the comnisgsion
and it is gtate land, the Commission would be swindling
out aﬁ eighth override on Y

if they cared ab
4a once the rulin

the fact 1 was tol
14 my husband de

themselves
g is

husband's acreage, plus
sire

d to that sort of thing that shou

in regarl
to join them at a later time he could but we would’have to
their-accounting and the way

swallow
perch from thei

approximate half-mile r location,

e to be a part ©

f any operation they would do.

car
ent operators of this well, maybe in other

y have been prud
not in this loca

the
tion. )

places., cerctainly
inion that there is really

Q Then it is your final op
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no room at present, at least for any negotiations for a
cooperative and voluntary agreement witﬁ Texas 0il and Gas?

A ngl; sir, I tried. I drove to Artesia when I was
very buéy on‘ﬁy own well and I tried to talk to Mr. Losee for
two hours and I‘got n; answers to anythihg, not even to who
I could look to that was managing this well.

Q Then your answer is no?

A Well, I walked away from‘his office feeling that
I couldn't work with this man.

Q Fine.

MR. LOPEZ: No further questions Mr. Examiner.

MR. NUTTER: Mrs. Grace, in the event the Cbmmission
should enter a;Jorder pooiing this acreage you have requested,
what do yvou feel is a reasonablé time for the drilling of the -
well? How long would it take to get started and how long
would it take to get finished?

A To star£ it, I think we could start as soon as we
could get a drilling rig which would probably be immediately.
There are rigs available. Drillers drive a pretty hard
bargain in this area and sometimes you have to do a little
negotiating, but I shouldnft think it would take them too long.
The well that has taken the least time that I know of in ‘this
area was this Antwell well which I understood forpy days to
reach bottom. They had very good luck but you know, having

some bad luck, it might take sixty days.
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MR. NUTTER: The reason I ask the question, Mrs.

‘Grace, the other pedple in the other case which is

consolidated are seeking a non-standard urit and I am going to
ask them the same question, how long it will take éo get the
well started and get it drilled.

A ‘Right.

MR. NUTTER: In the event we had acreage pooled and
then have considerable delay, it would prevent the other peoplé
from having their acreage developed:

A I don't think there should be any!undue delay.

MR. NUTTER: If the Commission should stipulate

e

-

requiring a period of time in which ﬁhe well Qould have to be
drilled or completgd or the order would become null and void,
what would you recommend as to the period of time?
A ﬁefore it was commenced?
MR. NUTTER: We will start with commencing the well.
A Could I think a minute?

MR. LOPEZ: If you don't mind, perhaps I have another
witness that would be bettef prepared to answer that questiéon:
if I can swear him for the purpose of answering your question
regarding when he could agree to commence the well and how long
it would take to complete it. I think you have Mrs. Grace's
testimony that the least amount of time has been forty days.
Also, you are aware of Texas 0Oil and Gas Well that was

commenced in April and still not completed. I£ is variable.
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MR. NUTTER: If there should be some necessity for
extension of the time, this could be done after,a hearing,
I presume. Any time a well is started we have no guarantee it
can be drilled in any particular time.

MR. LOPEZ: I would like to put Mr. Grace on for

that. .

ﬂR. NUTTER: Any questions of Mrs. Grace? She may be
excused. |

MR. LOPEZ: At this time I would like to cali Mr.
Grace.

-~ MICHAEL P. GRACE,

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. LOPEZ:

MR. NUTTER: Now Mr, Grace, you hearé the question
T askea Mrs. Grace. If I ask you the same question, if the
Commiséion should decide to put some kind of limit in the
order that the well should be commenced or completed'by some
particular date, what would be a reasonable time?

A I think what my wife said was correct that we would
start it immedi&tely. The only thing I mentioned to Mr. Lopez
is that we have a lot of applications before the Commission and
we have a large amount of eastern funds. They are getting very

angry. They want their money drilled by January lst and it's
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becoming almost impossible to get their money into tax
position, so I did want to have Mr. Lopez more or less state
that we don't want to be in a position of éuarahteeing a lot of
wells where we are being held up and our financing is being
heavily embarrassed in goiné elsewhere. A lot of these thirgs
we drill ourselves and we tﬁipk they are very Qery good, and
whep we think they are favorable we take eastern”fﬁnds. As far
as/starting the well, it would be started right away. There is
no doubt abqut it. As far as I know, you go from forty days
with Mr. Antwell's well which is going to produce fen million
cubic feet of gas, and you go from, I don't know how long they
have been drilling, four or five months, that they haveAﬁeen
drilling and all these people in my humbie opinion are competeht
operators. I hope this doesn't beccme a policy of the.
Commission on our pending hearings because we are kind of stuck
with the wells that do come up to use the eastern funds on.

MR, NUTTER:> As far as I know it has never and isn't
now a part of the Commission's policy, Mr( Grace. However,
there are very few forcedmpooling operations where the other
6perators sought authority to drill»the well and if you éllow
one operétor then you have prevented the other operator from
developing the acreage, and if there is a gsizable delay, then
the operator whe is den%ed the right to operate the acrea@e is

withheld from prbfiting on his lease.

A Yes. It wasn't necessary for me to be a witness
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because I thought she had answered we Qould commence
immediately and that the only thing I hope was that we didn't
get conditions on the other wells.

MR. NUTTER: And continue drilling diiigently?

MR. LOPEZ: This applies to this case specifically
and not other cases pending. CouldlI‘ask a question,
Mr. Examiner.

o) (By Mr. Lopez) If the order were granted by the
éommission by'the end of this month, would you say that
drilling operations could be commenced before the fi:st cf the
year?

A | Very definitely. I think Mr. Losee indicated
somethiﬁg like fifteen days. I think the likelihoad would be
in fifteen days. As I recollecﬁ, the City of Carlsbad lease,
the Gulf farm-out and City Service farm-out which Mr. Lopez so
ably consummated in something like eight hours, I recollect we
were drilling within twenty-four hours of Mr. Lopez‘s fabulous
work.

MR. LOPEZ: I have no objection to that.

MR. NUTTER: Are there further questions ofFMf, Grace?
He may be egcused. !

MR. LOPEZ: We have no further qﬁestions‘or evidence.

MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything Mr. Losee in the

consolidated case?
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W. B. MACEY,

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. LOSEE:

0 Would you state your name, residence and occupatioén?

A My name is W, B. Macey. I am president of Neelson
Enterprises, a partner with Jéhn H. Hill and Texas 0il and Gas
in the drilling of Pan American State No. ltin the southeést

guarter of Section 11, Township 23 South, Range 26 East.

Q Is Texas Oil and Gas the actual operator under the
acreage?

A Yes.

Q Was the acreage that was farmed out by Pan American,

did it include all of State Lease K357 and all of State Lease
K2511 in the south half of Section 1l and the north half of
Section 11?

A Yes.

Q Now did the farm;out contract originally cover only
the north half of Section 11? |

A Yes it did.

Q And you were avare, were you not, that State Lease
K357, as shown on Applicant®s Exhibit 1, expired on Sunday,
April 19, 19702

A Yes sir.




A A PN PPN 57 R R el 41

L g AP

WPl AR ) L

g e

)

o N e s

Lo B

e

dearnley-meier 2307

£
e
z
E
z
o
o
-
a
o
v
>
=
<
a
>
z
<3
x
=
v
w
+
-
o
w
a
>
4]
“
I
x
1]
=
L '3
=
<
-
v
w
K]
z
a
<
w
x
w
z
=
-
»
o
a
i
o
Z
o
z
o
3
!
o
w
a
)

209 51MM3 BLDG.¢ P, O, BOX 1092 PHONE 243-(6016 ALBUQUERQUE, NEWMEXICO 87103

FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG, EASTeALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10
11
12
i3

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23.

24

PAGE 29

O And in order to perpetuate this lease, it would be
necessary to have a well-drilling on the expiration date and if

it were not located on that lease that it be comﬁunitized under

| agreement approved:by the Commissioner of Public Lands?

A Yes sir, that is necessary.

Q Now when you recéived this farm-out from Pan American,
did you and the'otﬁer pariners authorize me to contéct Mr. Lopez
with respect to participation with the Graces in drilling a well
in the ﬂorth(half of Section 11?

A ~ Yes sir.

0 Were you adviséd by me that on Tuesday, April 14, or
Wednesday, April 15, that the Graces were willing to come to
Santa Fe and meet with me preparatory to Qorking out an
agreement which either, one,utﬁe Graces would farm out to this
group, or, two, they would partigipate in the wellyand that
they would make that election within two weeks?

A  Yes sir.

Q Did you authOrize me to continue with those
negotiations on that Wednesday, April 152

A  We didn't have time.

Q Would you explain what needed to be done from that
date to the expiration of the lease?

A " In order for the well to be drilling timely to
validéte the expiring lease, we felt we had to he drilling by

midnight of the 18th, and in order to be able £6 Arill, we
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first of all had to communitize: the leases involved, getting

the signatures of the owners on those leases, get the

communitization agreement approvedvby the Commissioner, had the
FAA approve the location because it was within the landing zone
on the Carlsbad northwest-southeast runway and also move the
rig in to the iocation and we had to have the rig moved in by
Friday because of limitations on highways on weekends, we just
didn't have time.

Q | Would you advise the Commission the(period_of time_it
took Texas 0Oil and Gas to reach total depth on its Pan American

State No. 1 well?

1

A \pproximately seventy-four days.

Q And would you explain the results of this drilling
operation or the present status of the well?

A The well was -- I won’t go into all the minute
detailé on dArilling of the well -- after reaching total depth,
we ran the lines to cover the pay zones, cemented them,
perforated the Morrow and Atoka zones, separated these two
zones with a permanent production packer, and attempted
ccmpletion in tﬁe Morrow. The last stimulation was a frack job
and following the frack job we mudded up to handle the Atocka
zone and went in and perforated and acidized the Atoka zone in
subsequent stimulations. We have produced the Atoka zone and
the well is making about a million and a half witﬁ some

approximately three barrels of water per hour from the Atoka




B R E XY N T L

Vo] A S B

o R R

N W S R

Ay

A

3

¥

dearnley-meier :z>-7" -

-y

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVERTIONS

209 SIMMS BLDOG.eP.O, BOX 1002ePHONE 243-0001 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDOG. EASTOALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

19
20
21
22
23
24

25

PAGE 31

zone. ‘We do not think it will flow by itself in its present
form very'long. After testing the Atoka, we tied into the
Morrow zone with permanent production packer and are now

flowing. The Morrow indicates it will make-a million and a

‘half. . It is a little early to know how well it will produce

because we haven't got our lode water back but, substantially,

we feel we have a producer in the Morrow, a questionable
producer in the Atoka, and we intend to produce the Morrow for
a period of time to see how it will do and maybe apply for a
commiﬁgling on the Atoka and Morrow in order to produce the
Atoka zone. :

MR. NUTTER: That three barrels an hour it is making
ffom the Atoka, this is lode watexr or formation watei?

A Formation. It may be in part some lode water bhut
basically formation water.

0 Now in connection with the farm-out from Pan American,
how long do you have after completion of your well on the south
half to commence drilling operations on the well on the north
half? |

A We have ninety days.

Q Mr. Macey, in view of the fact that the provosed
location by Mrs. Grace in the north half is offset to the east
by the bgst well in the field, it's diagonallyroffset to the
northeast by a Morrow well; Pennzoil No. 2, and it is a direct

offset to the north from this Pan American State No. 1 about
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which you have testified. Do you have any recommendation t:c.oyﬂ——1
the Commission ih the forced pooling comp%étion as to the risk
factor for this development well?
A We feel the‘well is definitely a development well
Qith two offsets; one diagonal, four pptential producing zones,
and we feel the risk facﬁor ought to be twenty-five per cent.
- MR. 1.OSEE: I have no further questioné;

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Macey, in the_eventgthat the
Commission should approve the non-standard unit which Texas 0il
and Gas Cérpbration is seeking in Case 4428, how long would it
take before the well could be commenced and what is your
estimated time for completion of the well? |

A 1 feel that we could prqbably get the communitization
through within a week or two without any trouble. We would have
to only have nominal signatutes, I1'd say a week and up to the
commissionefé.

MR.. NUTTER: The commissioners already have
communitized the twé leases to the south half.

A Exactly, but‘as to the south half acreage onl§ but
we wouid have to go through thé game paper work and we would

only take 2 week at the most if Mr. Losee is very efficient.

MR. NUTTER: If he is nalf as efficient as Mr. Lopez,
eight days.

A Could probably"get a contract in therxe in a week oOr

o I'd say three weeks. We could start in three weeks.
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MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Macey?

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. LOPEZ: .

Q When did you plan to take your—éoint four test in the
current well in the south half of 11?

A In the Morrow zone, which is the only one we would
test to start with, I would think that we should be in a
position to test it irn a week from now. It depends on how much
water continues to be producing. If it keeps making lode water,
we should be down to zero, and if it's stiil making water, it
makes the test very inaccurate, very difficglt.

Q Do you have a bottom hole pressure for the Morrow?

A I havé a pressufe’that was on the drill stem test.
It was like forty-eight or forty-nine hundred pounds, somewhere
in that bracket. |

Q I am not sure I understood you correctly, when do you
plan to éomplete the well or do you estimate you would complete
the well?

A I think we would be able to take a back pressure test,
four point test in about a week, I'd guess,

MR. NUTTER: Depending on the rate of production. of

Morrow water?

A And this would be only in the Morrow zone because

I don't think we will test the Atoka until we see what the

Morrow does.
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Q (By Mr. Lopez) When db you;suggest the gas in the
Morrow zone will decreése? | |

A  It's decreasing, and for all practical purposes it's
iode water, water we put in the hole. It is not lode watef.

Q When was your original farm-out with Pan American
signed by all the parties involved?

A I have to check and see if I have that information
with me.

Q All partiesAdid'sign it, though, yourself and Mr.
Hill and whoever is rgsponsible, Mr, Young I believe, for
Texas Oil and Gas? |

MR. LOSEE: Mr. Hill signed the farm-out and signed

a letter.”

it to Neelson Enterprises and Texas 0il and Gas by

—

A The farm-out was dated the 13th of April to Hill.
| MR. BUELL: Jerrxy, I believe both Mr. and Mrs, Hill

signed it. The Hills and Pan American were the only signatory
parties to the agreement. )

0 (By Mr. Lopez) You say this was signed by the lBéﬁ
and your lease was running out-by the 19th., The farm-out was
signed by the 13th of April and the lease was funnihg out on the
19th?

A I can't say thét the farm-out was signéd’oﬁ the 13Eh,

the doqumenﬁ, when it was actually physically signed by Mr., and

Mrs. Hill, ¥ don't have that information.

MR. LOPEZ: Mo further questions.




LTS o Ry LRSS A B R T

dearnley-meier =z <"

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, RAILY COPY, CONVENTICNS

209 SIMMS BLDG.eP.O, BOX 10928 PHONE 243-66910 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG, EASTeALBUQUERQUE., NEW MEXICO 87108

10

u

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19
20
21
22
23
24

25

pase 35

MR. NUTTER: Any other questions of Mr., Macey?
You may be excused. |
_ Does anyone have anything they would like to offer in
4428 and 43542 | ‘

MR. BUELL: I have a short statement, Mr. Examiner.

MR. NUTTER: Go ahead.

MR. BUELL: Guy Buell for Pan American Petroleum
Corporation. The contract negotiations, Mr. Examiner,vwere .
pretty much as Mr. Macey outlined it. "At the time we were
attempting to protect our State lease which had the expifation
date that has been mentioned many times of April 19.
Fortunately, this lease had acreage both in the north half and
south ﬁalf. The reason the original farm-out contract was
drawn on the north half was that in the eyes of all persons at
that time, that was the most iogiéal place to drill the first
well in Sectionyll. It was much nearer production in the south
half of Section 1l1. When we were advised that our farm-outees
were encouritering difficulty in putting in a unit together
consisting of the north half, we then in a further attempt to
save our State‘ieéée of fered theﬁ £he opportunity to drill in
the south half which would, since Pan American controlled all
that acreage with theFState, there would be no difficulty in
forming a unit. In order to offer them an incentive to get
this further step out, we agreed if they drilled in the south

half, we would give them an option in drilling a well in the
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north half after they had completed the well in the south half.
As has been stated, they have ninety dafé afterAcompletion to
exercise that option. When this Commission enters a forced
pooling, if they do, as a result of this hearing, the only two
parties they are forced pooling is, it’s not Texas Oii and Gas,
it's not John Hill, it's not Meelson Enterprises, it's Pan
American fetroleum Corporation in the state of New Mexico,
because ét this time all the farm-outees have is simply an
option to, if they exercise the option, drill a well. For that
reason, I would recommend to the.éoﬁmissibn that if they do
enter an order forced pooling the north half that they
certainly put a time limitation on the commencement of drilling
operations byvthe applicants, My. and Mrs. Grace.

| if a forced pooling order is issued without a time
limit, the Graces simply by not initiating drilling,‘couid
preclude Texas 0il and Gas from ever exercising thgir option.
If a wellvisn't started within ninety days as far as our
contract with the farm-outees are concerned, they are through.
They have had it. Since they did in §ood faith drill what

I would consider an extremely wide stepout well in order to
protect our lease, naturally our sympathy is with them. For
that reason, we would recommend to the Commission that if an
order is issued, that it contain a provision requiring drilling
operations to commence within at least forty-five days. Both

Texas 0il and Gas and Mr. Grace have talked about fifteen.




Ny

N

- b b g

s . SRS

[ PR

dearnley-meier zso

H

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, ZXPERT TESTIMONY, DA"ILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

209 SIMMS BLDG.e P.O, BOX 10928 PHONE 242-66016 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICC 87103

FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTeALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22

23

24

25

pace 37

I think forty-five is dertainlyreasonable‘in view of ali Fhe
tesfimony we have had today. That would then give Texas Oil
and Gas an opportunitv-to exerciée their option within their
ninety-day contract period.

I‘would also recomitend to the Commission and, I know
it's a little unusual for Pan American to recommend a non-
standard unit at this time, I wouid.aiso recommend to the
Commission in the eveht a forced poéliné/order is issued with a
forty-five-day commencement clause and with the terms that the
order beéomes null and Qéid if the well isn't started and
diligently drilled to total dépth, that they then appfove“the
240-acre unit that Texas Oil and Gas is applying for, such that
the interest owners in the north half of Section 11 can be
protected through a well drilled by the Graces or through a -
well drilled by our farm-outees.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you.

MR. LOPEZ: My comments are very short, Mr. Examiner.
I think the evidence produced toaay, that is, the Graces have
‘attempted to negotiate with the farm~out people and\originally
with Pan American and these results were negative. They have
and are willing to drill a well located in the northwest to the
northeast quarter of Section 11 and.have so stated that they
would commence the operations immediately. I believe that a

penalty of 150% is called for because of the risky nature, the

spotty nature of the zones involved and the fact that the well,
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‘the same terms as the farm-out from Pan American, a copy of

‘We actually would propose to the Commission if the Graces wish

the minimum cost, would probably at least amount to $400,000.
Again I reiterate our objection to any non-standard unit.

MR. BUELL: I didn't direct myself to the penalty
provision and I would like to, if &ou would give me the
opportunity to state, to me since we have drilled this well in
the south half which'certainly appears to be pfoductive that a
well in the north half is simply a development well and the
maximum of 150% is way way too high.

MR. LOSEE: Mr. Examiner, as pointed out in letter of
August 28, my clients have ofgéred to let the Graces participate
with us in the drilling of a well in the ndrtﬁ half and paying
their one-fourth share under joint operating agreement
identical with all other parties in the south half. It's the
page 2. We have offered, if they don't wish to particiﬁate

with us in the drilling of the well, to accept the farm-out on

which Mrs. Grace received in May. This offer has at this date
not been accepted and it would be obvioﬁs, I think, from the
testimony here of the inability of the applicants in bothﬁcases

to negotiate where they would actually join with each other.

to drill this well bad enough and in fact carry us or Pan
American for three-qdarters interest, that they be permitted to

do so with a penalty of 25% as this is a development well in

the field offset by two direct wells and one diagonal, upon the
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condition that they start that weil within forty-five days aéﬁer
entry of the order or completion, earlier completion, of our
Pan American State No. 1 well, whichever first 6ccurs, because
that is when our ninety—day period with Pan American commences
and that they thereafter diligently drill the well to a depth
sufficient to test all Of'théAprOSpective prodﬁcing formations
in the Pennsylvanian; that if they do not commence the‘well, or
after commencing it do not diligently proceed in the drillang to
the total depth, that the forced pooling order terminate and
that at that point the Commission accept our‘apblicétion for the
240-acre unit comprising the east half northeast, southwest-
northeast, southeast-northwest, west half northwest, so that we.
can drill the well under the terms of the farm-out from Pan
American and protect our cofrelative rights of our gas undef

the -location.

MR. NUTTER: Mr.’Loseé, do you have any idea where
the well would be drilled in the event your non-standard uhit
were approved?

MR. LOSEE: Our application is prepared as to an
orthodox location which WOulq be in either of the two 40-acre
tracts below the Graces. Obviously frém a production standpoint
the southwest to the northeast would be the best but it's very
close to our Pan American State No. 1 well and we would

recognize if it were not in an orthodox location by the terms of

y

the order we would have to seek your consent or the approval to
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any unorthodox location.

MR.’LOPEZ: One comment,’I think there is a third
alternative that hasn't‘been explored. If the Graces'
application for forcéd pooling with them as operators is not
granted, then father than grant a 240-acre non~-standard, there
is also the alternative the Commission could forced pool the

north half of 11 and make Texas Oil and Gas the operator and .

granting the same penalty, of course. I just pointed out the

alternative.
MR. NUTTER: That is an alternative. Does anyone
else wish to offer anything? If not we will take the case

under advisement and the hearing is adjourned.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) 8S
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, Soveida Généales, Court’ Reporter in and for the
County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify
that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before
the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by
e and that the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.
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BETORE 735 OIL CCIIGERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF EW MEXICO
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LA e

IN THE MATTER OF THE HZARIIG
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COXMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERIRC:

-
CASES Nos. 4354 and’d428 )
Order No. R=-4033

.

APPLICATION OF MICHAEL P. GRACE
R || AND CORINNE GRACE FOR COMPULSORY
oo .- - |l PCOLING, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO;
AND
v»,g g APPLICATION OF TEXAS OIL AND GAS
e :“\a

CORPORATION FOR A NON-STANDARD GAS
SPACING UNIT, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

BY THF COMMIESYIONM:

This causge came on foyr hearing at 9:30 a.m. on September 16, |
1970, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Bxaminer Daniel 8. Nutter.

&
D S e R N R P | R o)
;

MOA4, on this_2nd  gay of October = 3970, the Commission, a
quorxum being present, having considerxed the testimony, the record,
P ¥ : and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
e in the prenises,

BRI

o, e AL N 2

FINDS s

(15 Tﬁat‘due public notice having beon given as required by
law, the Commission has JurisdiCulon of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

{2) That Michael P. Grace and Corinne Gracc filed an applica-
; tion with the Commission April 22, 1970, sceking an order pooling
! all mineral interests f£rom the surface of the ground down to and
including the Morrow formation undexlying the /2 of Scction 11,
Township 23 South, Range 26 Bast, NMPM, South Carlsbad Field,

Eddy County, NHew Mexico, said acrcage to be dédicated to a gas
well ©o be drilled at a standard lccation in elthor the NE/4 ¥W/4
or the /4 NE/4 of said scction 1l.

e bt b R T
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| tion 11 who have not agreced to pool their interests.

-2‘
CASES MNog, 4354 and 4428
Ordex No. R-4033

(3) That Texas 0Ll and Gas Corporation f£filed an application
with the Commission August 31, 1970, secceking approval of a 240-acrc
non-standard gas proration unit comprising the E/2 NE/4, sW/4 NE/4,
W/2 NW/4, and SE/4 NU/4 of said Section 11 to be dedicated to a
well to be drilled at a standard location in the N/2 of said Sec-~
tion 11 to test any and all formations from ¢he surface of the
ground dovm to and including the Morrow formation,

{4) ‘That the aforesaid matter came on for heariﬁ@ on
September 16, 1970, as consolidated cases.

- (5) That Michael 'P. Grace and Corinne Grace have the right to
drill and propose to drill a well at a standard location in either
the NB/4 Nil/4 or tha NW/4 NE/4 of said Section 11, to test any and |
all formations from the gurface of the ground down to and including
the Morrow formation.

{(6) That Texas 0il and Cas Corporation has the right to
drill and proposes to drill a well at a standard location in the
N/2 of said Section 11 to test any and 211 formations from the
surface of the ground down to and including the Morrow formation
and to dedicate the acreage as described in Finding No. (3),
above.

(7) That there zrxe interest ownefﬁ in thae N/2 of said Seg-

7 {8) That to aveid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to
protect correlative rights, and to afford to the cwner of cach
interest in the N/2 of said Section 11 the opportunity to recover
or reccive without unnecessary expense his just and falr share
of the gas underlying said half section, all mincral interests,
whatever they may be, from the surfiace of the ground down to and
including the Morrow formation underlying the N/2 of said Secc-
tion 11 should be pooled to form a 320~acrxe unit dedicated €O a
well to be drilled in either the NE/4 KiW/4 or the WW/4 NE/4 of
said Saction 11, provided tho oporator of said unit commences
the drilling of saild well on ox bofore the 15th day of Rovember,
1970, and thereafter continues the drilliing of said well with
duc diligence to a depth suificicent to test the Moxrxow forma-
tion.

{9) That nichae? P. Gracce and Corinno Grace should be
designatod the operatcrs of the pocled unit and the well to

!

i e 1 b e e o

i which said unit is dedicated.
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CASES Nos. 4354 and 4428
Ordexr No. R-4033

(10) That aﬁy non-consenting working interest owner should
be afforded tho opportunity to pay his share of estimated well
costs to the operators in licu of paying his share of reasgonable

well costs out of production.

{11) That any non-consenting working interest owner that
does not pay higs share of estimated well costs should have with-
held from production his share ¢f the reagonable well costs plus
an additional 37)% thercoi as a. reasonable charge for the risk
involved in the drilling of the well. .

{12) That any non-consenting interest owner should be
afiorded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs
but that caild actual well costs ghould be adopted as the
reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.

(13) That following detexrmination of reasonable well costs,
any non-consenting working intercet owner that has paid hig shire
of estimatced costs chould pay to the operators any amount that
xcagonable well costs oxceed estimated well costs and should
receive from the operators any amount that paid estimated well
costs oxceod reasonable woll cogts.

(14) - That $100.00 pexr month should be fixed as a reasonable
charge f£for supervision {(combincd fixed rxates) fox the subject
wells that the operatoxs should be authorized to withhold from

production the proportionate shawve of such subervision charge

attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in
addition thereto, the operators should be authorized to withhold
from production the proportionate sharce of actual expenditures
requicred for operating the subject well, not in excess of what
axe recasonable, attributable to cach noa~consenting working
intorest. 3 )

(15) That all procecds f£roa production from tha subject
well which are not disbuxsed for any reagon should be placed in
ascrow o be pald to the true owner thereof upon derand and
proof of cwnorsniip.

(16) That upon tho failurc of the operators of sald pooled
unit to commence drilling of the well to which said unit is
dedicated on or before November 15, 1970, the order pooling sald
unit chould become null and void and of no effcct whatsoever.

Ci?) That upon the failure of the operators of caid pooled
unit to commance drilling of the well ©o which said unit is
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dedicated on or before November 15, 1970, the non-standard gas
proration unit described in Finding No. (3), above, should be
approved. . '

I IS THEREFORT ORDRNED:

(1) That all minoxal inteyests, whatever they may be, from

the surface of the gro.ad down to and including the Morrow forma-

tion undexlying the N/2 of Scetion 11, Township 23 South, Range
26 East, HMPHM, South Carlsbad Ficld, Eddy County, New Mexico, are
hereby pooled to form a 320-acre gas spacing unit to be dedicated
to a well to be drilled at a standard locaticn in ceither the

NBE/4 W /4 or ¥W/4 NE/4 of saild Scction 1ll;

PROVIDID HOWRVER, that the operators of said unit shall
commence the drilling of said wcll on or bafore the 1l5th day
of November, 1970, and shall thercafter continue the drxilling
of said well with duo diligence t¢ a depth sufficient to test
the Morrow formatlon?

ROVIDED FURTHER, that in the event sald operators do not
commence the drilling of uaid well on or before the 15th day
of Novermber, 1970, Orxder {1} of this oxder shall be null and
void and of no effect whatsoever;

PROVIDED FURTHER, that should said well not be drilled to
completion, or abandonment, within 120 days after commencement
thexrsof, said oparators shall appcayx before the Coumission and
show cause why Order (1} of this order should not be yescinded.

(2) That Michael P. Crace and Corinne Grace are hereby
designated the operators of the gubjcect well and unict.

(3) That the operators shall furnish the Comnission and each

known working interest owmer in the subject unit an itemized

schedule of estimated well costs within 30 days following the
date oif this order. ‘ »

{4) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of
estimated well costs ig furnished to him, any non-consenting:
working interest owncy shall have the right to pay his share
of estimated well costs to the opexatoxs in llecu of paying his
share ©of recasonable well costs out of production, and that any
such owner who pays his share of estinated well costs ag provided
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i 1iable for risk charges.

" woseive £ron “he opmiators his pro rata share of the amount that

'charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced

CASES Nos. 4354 and 44289
Ordax jo. R~4033

above shall rewain liable for operating costs but shall not be

(5; “nat the operators shall furnish the Ccmmission and each
known working intcrest ownexr in the subject unit an itemized
schedule of actual well costs within 30 days following completion
of the welly that if no objaction to the actual well costs is
received by the Commission, and the Commission has not objccted
vwithin 60 days following completion of the welil, the actual well
costs shall ke the reasonable well costg: provided however, that
i€ there is an objection to actual well costs within sald 60-day
period, the Commission will determine recasonable well costs after
public notice and hearing. sy

-

{6) That within 30 days following determinatibn of reason-
able well costs, any non-consenting working interest owher that hacg
paid his sharve of estimated costs in advance as provided above
shall pay to the operators his pro rata share of the amount that
reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and shall

= oall. snrus exceed reasonable viell costs.

'1

wxwr £uf chargeg fyom production:

{A) The pro rata charc of reasonable well costs
- attrcibutable to each non-consenting working
‘interest owner who has not paid his share of
estimated well costs within 30 days from the
date th¢ schedule of estimated well costs is
furnished to him.

(B) As a charge for the rxisk involved in the drill-
ing of the well, 37%% of ¢the pro rata share
of reasonable well costs attributable to each
non~concenting working interest owner who has
not paid his share of estimated well costs
within 30 days from the date the schédule of
estimated well costs is furnished to him.

(8) That tho operators shall distribute said costs and
the well costs.

(9) That $100.00 per month is hercby Zixed as a reasonable
charge for supervision (conbined fisxed rotev) foc the subject

-

-zt the operators are hereby authorized to withhold the
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well; that thao opexators are hexeby authorized to withhold from
production the proportionate shara of such supervision charge
attributable to ecach non~consenting working intexest, and in
addition thereto, the operators are hereby authorized to withhold
from production the proportionatc share of actual expenditures
required for operating the subjoct well, not in excess of what
ara reasonable, attributable to cach non—conscnting working
interest. ‘

(X0) That any unsovered mineral interest shall be considered
a seven-cighths (7/8) working intexest and a one-eighth (1/8) roy-
alty interest for the purposc of allocating costs and charges under
the terms of this order.

(11) That any well costs or charces which are to be paid out
of production shall be withheld only from the working interests'
share of production, and no cogts or charges shall be withheld
from production attributable to rxoyalty interests.

(1L2) That all proceeds from prcduction from the subject well
which are not disbursed-for any rcason shall be placed in cscrow
in BEddy County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner thereof
upon denand and proof of cwnerships; that the cperxators shall
notify the Commission of the name and address of said escrow

|{jagent within 90 days from the date of this oxder.

(13) That upon the failure of the operators of the above-
described pooled unit to commence the well to which said unit
ia dedicated on or bafore the 15th day of Novoember, 1970, a
non-gtandard gas proration unit comprising the E/2 NE/4, sW/4 HE/é
vi/2 WW/4, and SE/4 Wd/4 of Section 11, Township 23 South, Range 26
East, NMPM, South Carlsbad Ficid, Eddy County, New Mexico, is
hereby established and dedicated to a well to be drilled at a
standard location in the /2 of said Section ll, to test any and
all formations from the surface of the ground down to and
including the Morrow formation. .

(14) “That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of cuch further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.
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DONE at Santa Fa, Ncw Moxico, on the day and yeaxr hereinabove
daesignated. -

~ STATE OF NEW MEXICO ,
- OXL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
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MONTGOMERY. FEDERICI.ANDREWS.HANNAHS % MORRTS
ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW ‘
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350 EAST PALACE AVENUE. o
sania FE, NEW MEexICO 8750! : P poST OFFICE BOX 2307
september 21, 1970 . AREA CODE 505

[ ]
T
LN

TE\_EPHONE og2-3876

New Mexico oil Conservation Commission'
State 1and office
ganta Fe, Hew Mexlco 87501

Re: Application of Texas oil & Gas corporation
for a non standard unit, EAAY county,
New Mex1co, case #ﬂ428;//Application of
Michael F. and corrine grace for compulsory

ﬁooiing, Eddy county, New Mexico case
35%;

Gentlemens:

you will recall that the two above referenced cases
were consolidated for hearing on Wednesday, geptember
16, 1970. You-will also recall that on vehalf of
Michael F. Grace, I oppOSed the non standard unit
applicatlion of Texas 01l and Gas and represented

Mr. Grace in his forced pooling application. Both
cases ipvolved the N} of gection 11, pownship 23 S,
Range 20 E Eddy'County,'New Mexlco.

You also may“recall that when 1 made WY closing
statement in the above two cases, 1 urged approval.
of'therferoed,pooling application which 1 filed

for Mr. Grace and”urged~that nis wife pe made .
operator of sald unit. Further, I”ﬁrged'thet<the
non standard application of Texas oil and Gas
Corporation not bve approved. Ipfurther pointed out
that there exlisted 2 third alternative, an order

compulsory pooling“the entire nalf section and

of this latter alternative put . only meant toO recommend
that the 50% penalty should apply either way. ;

this tilme, 1 wish to state that my client, Mr. Grace,
did not gugges?t nor authorlize this third alternative
and that he 1is very much Opposed to the approval of




New Mexico 013 Conservatiop .
Commission September 21, 1970
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Very trulsnjurz,
ce Mr. guy Buell

Pan American Petroleunm Corp.,
P.0. Box 1410
" Fort Worth, Texas

Mr, A, J. Losee
Attorney at Law
P.O. Drawer 239
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

“Mr. and Mrs, Michae] P. Grace
P.0, Box 100
Grants, New Mexico 87020

Mr, and Mrs, Michael p. Grace
P.0. Box 1418
Carlsbad, New Mexico 88220

Mc. and Mrs, Michael P, Grace
P.0. Box 2062 ,
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501




JOEL M. CARSON CARPEﬁ BUILDING - P. O. DRAWER 239

- LAW OFFICES
A . J. LOSEE

AREA CODE 505

ARTESIA, NEW MEXICO 88210 ° 746-3508

27 Auguet 1970

10 Rue 3L AHE

Z:2‘¢y£,<?,4/224?
Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr., Sedretary—Directer
New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Comm1s51on
P. O. Box 2008
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen:

Enclosed, please find orlglnal and two copies of the application

of Texas 0il & Gas Corp. for a non-standard unit, Eddy County,
New MeXico. :

We understand that this case will be set for hearing before an
examiner on September 16, 1970.

With a carboa copy of-this letter, we are furnishing Mr. Owen
Lopez, attorney for Michael P. Grace, and Mr. Booker Kelly,
attorney for Corinne Grace, the other operators owning interests
in the half-section in which the non-standard unit is qxtuated
and which acreage is not included in said non-standard unit,
with copies of this application.

Very truly yours,

A, J. Oose 7

AJL: jw
Enclosures

‘cc: Mr. John Hill w/enclosure :
Mr. Bob Young, Attorney, Texas Oil & Gas w/enclosure
Mr. Bill Macey w/enclosure
Mr. Owen Lopez w/enclosure
Mr. Booker Kelly w/enclosure
Mr. Guy Buell w/enclosure




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION *COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION
OF TEXAS OIL & GAS CORP. FOR A

NON-STANDARD GAS PRORATION UNIT,
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION

COMES TEXAS OIL '& GAS CORP. by its attorney, A. J.
Losee, and states:

1. Applicant, pursuant to the terms of an option
farmout contract from Pan American Petroleum Corporation, is
the-operator of the E/2 NE/4, SW/4 NE/4,:SE/4 NW/4 and W/2 NW/4
of Section 11, Township 23 Soutﬁ, Range'ZG&ﬁast,,N.M.P.M.,AEddy
County, New Mexico. |

2. Apéiicant proposes to driil‘axaeVelopment well
in the Carlsbad field to the Pennsylvanian Age at an orthodox
location in either the SW/4 NE/4 or the SE/4 NW/4 of éaid Sec-

tion 11, and to dedicate to said well the 240 acres in the

N/2 of said Section 11 that are described in paragrdph No. 1

of this application.

3. The:non—standard unit consists of qﬁartef—
quarter sections that are contiguous by a common bordering
side and lie wholly within a single_governﬁehtal half-section.

4. The approval of this non-standard unit as an

exception to the acreage requirements of Rule 104 is necessary

‘to prevent waste.

WHEREFORE, Applicant prays:
A. That this matter be set for hearing September 16,

1970, before an examiner duly appointed by the Commission and

that due public notice be given as required by law.




B. That an oxrder be entere@ approvipg a non-
standard unit comprising the E/2 NE/4, SW/4 NE/4, SE/4 NW/4,
W/2_NW/4,_Section 11, Township 23 South, Range 26 East, for
the drilling of a well in the Carlsbad field to the Pennsyl-
vanian Agé or older in exception t@ the acreage reqﬁirements
of/Rule 104, ana'for such other relief as may be just in the
premises. |

DATED this August 26, 1970.

TEXAS OIL & GAS CORP.

Attorney at Law
P. O. Drawer:239
Artesia, New Mexico 88210
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